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What happened in Chemical in the first quarter and what is the outlook for 2023? 

Only $8.6 billion worth of deals closed in the first quarter of 2023. On an annualized basis that would be 

$34.4 billion, well below the $52.4 billion of deals that closed in 2022.  

The number of deals declined as well. 16 deals were completed in the first quarter of 2023, well below 

last year’s average quarterly number of 21.5 deals per quarter.  

Economic uncertainty, higher interest rates, restricted availability of debt financing, concerns about 

making investments in Europe, and a divergence in the price expectations of sellers versus buyers have 

all contributed to the decline in the number and value of chemical M&A. 

Valuations in commodity chemical deals have continued to fall, but specialty chemical M&A valuations 

continue to be high. 

What is the outlook for the rest of 2023 and beyond?  

The M&A market outlook for 2023 will continue to be subdued. The supply of businesses from sellers 

will be ample, but the number of buyers will continue to be constrained, particularly for larger deals. 

Strategic buyers will be cautious and private equity players will be constrained by high interest rates, 

uncertainty in Europe, and their total lack of interest in buying anything in China. 

The negative factors that suppressed larger deals in 2022 will likely continue to exist in 2023.  

M&A activity will be focused on divestitures of non-core businesses, acquisitions and divestiture driven 

by the desire by certain companies to shift their overall themes, the divestitures of private equity owned 

businesses. 

Valuations will come down modestly in specialty chemicals and will continue to be suppressed in 

commodity chemicals. 

That said, the outlook cannot be predicted with precision because key factors cannot be forecasted, 

such as the economic, interest rate and geopolitical forward picture.  

Save the Date 

The 36th Annual Young & Partners Pharmaceutical Executive Summit will be held on November 

29 at the Yale Club of New York. The speakers will be leading experts covering important 

strategic and financial issues. It will be hybrid, with both in person and virtual participation. 

Please save the date. Invitations will be sent out in mid-June. 
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Young & Partners  

Young & Partners is a focused chemical and life science industry investment bank serving the strategy 

consulting, M&A, financing and financial advisory needs of clients in North America, Europe, Asia and 

South America. Our focus is on providing in-depth industry expertise, first rate business strategy skills 

tightly integrated with financial/shareholder value analyses, excellent technical investment banking 

skills, exceptional contacts, and senior attention to every transaction without any conflicts of interest. 

We have successfully completed a large number of projects for companies around the world over the 

last 27 years. Our website is www.youngandpartners.com. If you would like to explore how we might be 

of help to you and your company, please contact us.  

mailto:pyoung@youngandpartners.com

